
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT TO THE SECRETARY 

U.S. ARMY HEADQUARTERS SERVICES 
9301 CHAPEK ROAD 

FORT BELVOIR, VA 22060-5605 
APRIL 3, 2020 

 

 

George Johnston 
MuckRock News 
DEPT MR 88730 
411A Highland Avenue 
Somerville, MA 02144 
Sent via email: 88730-59712456@requests.muckrock.com 
 
 
Dear Mr. Johnston: 
 
   This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated 
February 27, 2020.  You are seeking a copy of all emails sent and received from the 
email address william.j.rausch.mil@mail.mil between December 25, 2018 and 
April 30, 2019. with the following keywords: James Renner; Stephen, Guille; Trial Dates; 
Trial; Grand Jury; complaint; David Sheldon; Complaint; Erinn and Larkin.  Your request 
is being processed in accordance with Title 5 United States Code 552, The Freedom of 
Information Act.  Your request was assigned case numbers FA-20-1552 / FP-20-
014304.   

 
        Please be advised this office serves as the referral point and policy office for the 
Department of the Army Freedom of Information Act.  Requests for information and 
documents under the purview of the Army are referred to the proponent agency for 
appropriate handling and the proponent of the requested records in accordance with 
Army Regulation 25-55, The Army Freedom of Information Act Program.   
 
        After conducting research, we determined the records you are seeking most likely 
would be held at the U.S. Army Reserve Command (USARC).  After consultation with 
the USARC FOIA Office, we were informed they have also received your request; 
therefore, we are administratively closing your request in this office as a duplicate.  This 
action does not preclude you from submitting future FOIA requests to this office.  If you 
wish to check the status of your FOIA request please contact USARC at 
usarmy.usarc.usarc-hq.mbx.foia@mail.mil.  
 
  If you have any questions regarding this letter please contact us at (571) 515-0306.   
  
 Sincerely, 

                                                                   
         Annette Wormley 
 U.S. Army Freedom of  
                                                                         Information Act Office 
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